

2014-05732

Navy Command FOI Section
Navy Command Headquarters
MP 1-4, Leach Building
Whale Island
PORTSMOUTH
PO2 8BY

Telephone [MOD]: +44 (0)2392 628695 Facsimile [MOD]: +44 (0)2392 625279

E-mail: <a href="mailto:navysec-foimailbox@mod.uk">navysec-foimailbox@mod.uk</a>

20 October 2014

Dear Mr Morgan

## Release of Information

Thank you for your correspondence dated 9 October 2014 requesting information on pilot grading for 727 Squadron over the past two years. Your enquiry has been considered to be a request for information in accordance with the Freedom of Information Act 2000.

I can confirm that the Department holds the information you requested and taking your questions in turn:

- Q1. How many pilot candidates have undergone pilot grading with 727 Sq. over the past 2 years?
- A1. 42 pilots have undergone grading with 727 Squadron.
- Q2. How many pilot candidates passed pilot grading in the past 2 years?
- A2. 40\* passed pilot grading with 727 Squadron.

\*To clarify this data manpower statistics are rounded to the nearest 10 with numbers ending in 5 rounded up.

- Q3. How many flying grading courses are held by 727 Sq. each year?
- A3. There are either 4 or 5 courses per year.

If you remain dissatisfied following an internal review, you may take your complaint to the Information Commissioner under the provisions of Section 50 of the Freedom of Information Act. Please note that the Information Commissioner will not investigate your case until the MOD internal review process has been completed. Further details of the role and powers of the Information Commissioner can be found on the Commissioner's website, <a href="http://www.ico.gov.uk">http://www.ico.gov.uk</a>.

Yours sincerely

Navy Command FOI Section